












GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 
STATE HISTORIC PRESERVATION OFFICER 

 

1100 4th Street, SW, Suite E650, Washington, DC 20024  Phone 202-442-7600 Fax 202-442-7638 

 

March 22, 2013 

 

Mr. Robert A. Vogel, Superintendent 

National Mall and Memorial Parks 

National Park Service 

900 Ohio Drive, SW 

Washington, DC  20024-2000 

 

RE: Vietnam Veterans Memorial Center; Proposed Installation of Additional Egress Path & Security Bollards  

 

Dear Mr. Vogel: 

 

Thank you for consulting with the District of Columbia State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) in accordance 

with the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) that was executed on June 25, 2012 for the above-referenced 

undertaking.  As you are aware, Stipulation V of the MOA requires additional consultation among the signatories 

to determine if design refinements or other measures can be implemented to further avoid, minimize or mitigate 

adverse effects on historic properties.  Following this consultation, Stipulation VI requires the NPS to evaluate the 

proposed final design to determine whether any new or intensified adverse effects may have resulted from 

revisions to the preliminary plans.   

 

Based upon your recent letter and on-going conversations with NPS staff, we understand that two such revisions 

have been proposed by the NPS.  These revisions, which are intended to address safety concerns that were only 

recently identified, include:  1.) an additional emergency egress path off the entry walkway that would include 

bands of coated steel edging along the path’s treads; and 2.) a pair of removable bollards that would be inserted at 

the end of the walkway.   

 

Although the NPS has determined that these revisions will not constitute a new or intensified adverse effect, we 

are unable to concur with the NPS determination at this time.  We understand that a meeting was held to discuss 

the proposed revisions with CFA and NCPC on March 14
th
, 2013.  Unfortunately, we were unable to attend but 

have been informed by NPS staff that the proposed revisions were not favorably received.  As a result, the project 

architects have been charged with making refinements that will better integrate the new egress path and bollards 

into the overall design.  We strongly encourage the NPS to also ensure that the newly proposed elements will not 

be visible from the Lincoln Memorial or from other historic properties within the APE.   

 

Please contact me at andrew.lewis@dc.gov or 202-442-8841 if you should have any questions or comments 

regarding this matter.  Otherwise, we look forward to reviewing the revised designs when they become available 

and to finalizing the plans in a manner that will avoid and minimize adverse effects on historic properties to the 

maximum extent possible  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

C. Andrew Lewis  

Senior Historic Preservation Specialist  

State Historic Preservation Office 

 
12-061 

 
cc: Jennifer Hirsh, NCPC 

Katry Harris, ACHP 

mailto:andrew.lewis@dc.gov


GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 
STATE HISTORIC PRESERVATION OFFICER 

 

1100 4th Street, SW, Suite E650, Washington, DC 20024  Phone 202-442-7600 Fax 202-442-7638 

 

January 16, 2014 

 

Mr. Robert A. Vogel, Superintendent 

National Mall and Memorial Parks 

National Park Service 

900 Ohio Drive, SW 

Washington, DC  20024-2000 

 

RE: Vietnam Veterans Memorial Center; Revised Design for Proposed Installation of Additional 

Egress Path & Security Bollards  

 

Dear Mr. Vogel: 

 

Thank you for providing the District of Columbia State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) with the 

revised designs for the additional egress path proposed for the Vietnam Veterans Memorial Center as 

required by the project Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) that was executed on June 25, 2012.   

 

As you may recall, we wrote to you on March 22, 

2013 to express our initial concerns about the 

proposed designs and to notify you that were 

unable to concur with the NPS determination that 

the additional egress path would result in no new 

or intensified adverse effect on historic properties.  

However, based upon our review of the revised 

plans (see image to the right), we are now able to 

concur with that determination.  As such, no 

further consultation with our office will be 

necessary regarding this particular aspect of the 

Vietnam Veterans Memorial Center.  

 

If you should have any questions or comments regarding this matter, please contact me at 

andrew.lewis@dc.gov or 202-442-8841.  Otherwise, thank you for providing this additional opportunity 

to review and comment.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

C. Andrew Lewis  

Senior Historic Preservation Specialist  

State Historic Preservation Office 

 
12-061 

 

cc: Jennifer Hirsh, NCPC 

Katry Harris, ACHP 

mailto:andrew.lewis@dc.gov
















GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 
STATE HISTORIC PRESERVATION OFFICER 

 

1100 4th Street, SW, Suite E650, Washington, DC 20024  Phone 202-442-7600 Fax 202-442-7638 

October 6, 2014 

 

Mr. Robert A. Vogel, Superintendent 

National Mall and Memorial Parks 

National Park Service 

900 Ohio Drive, SW 

Washington, DC  20024-2000 

 

RE: Vietnam Veterans Memorial Center; Revised Design to Eliminate Entryway Wall, Eliminate an 

Additional Skylight, Simplify Ground Plane Planting & Relocate One Tree  

 

Dear Mr. Vogel: 

 

Thank you for continuing to consult with the District of Columbia State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) 

regarding the additional revisions proposed for the Vietnam Veterans Memorial Center as required by the project 

Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) that was executed on June 25, 2012.   

 

Based upon our review of the most recent plans, we understand that designs which we commented upon on 

January 16, 2014 (image below on the left) have been revised so that the wall along the entryway and one 

additional skylight will be removed, the ground plane planting plan will be simplified and one additional tree will 

be planted for security reasons (image below on the right).   As before, we concur with the NPS determination 

that these additional revisions will not result in any new or intensified adverse effect on historic properties.  

Therefore, no further consultation with our office will be necessary regarding the revised designs.  

 

 

If you should have any questions or comments regarding this matter, please contact me at andrew.lewis@dc.gov 

or 202-442-8841.  Otherwise, thank you for providing this additional opportunity to review and comment.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

C. Andrew Lewis  

Senior Historic Preservation Specialist  

State Historic Preservation Office 

 
12-061 

 
cc: Jennifer Hirsh, NCPC 

mailto:andrew.lewis@dc.gov
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